AGENDA
Regular Meeting of the CU Denver Downtown Campus Faculty Assembly’s
Budget Priorities Committee (BPC)
October 1, 2024
10:00 – 11:30 AM
Zoom

BPC Attendees: Sarah Fields (Chair, CLAS), Kelly McCusker (Secretary, Auraria Library), David Tracer (Vice Chair, CLAS), Christine Martell (SPA), Julien Langou (CLAS), Ann Komara (CAP), Tony Cox (Business), Julia Mahfouz (SEHD), Miloje Radenkovic (CEDC), Travis Vermilye (CAM)

Guests: Leigh Ann Rutherford (Administrator Coordinator), Sasha Breger (Faculty Assembly Chair), Manuel Garza (Staff Council Rep), Turan Kayaoglu (Associate Vice Chancellor of Faculty Affairs)

1. Welcome (10-10:15)									
· Approval of September minutes: Approved
· Vice Chair, David Tracer: Approved
· Faculty Council Budget and Finance Committee needs a rep (preferably not CLAS)—meets next on Thursday, Oct. 24 from 11-1, but generally meets the third Thursday of each month at that time
· Updates from Julien and Kelly about the Budget Allocation Review Committee (BARC)
· Can invite Jen St. Peter and Ann Sherman to the meeting to give an overview.
· Recommend attending the budget meetings.
· Recommend reviewing materials Julien and Kelly are sharing and on Budget Model Revision Process.
· Main goal is to review budget models and recommend a budget model (same or different) to University Administration and help determine the best ways to communication about the budget to campus.
· We continue to ask for budget templates and more details.
· Contact Kelly and Julien with questions or information you would like to learn about.
· We would like to see metrics from last year’s budget.

· Turan Kayaoglu, Associate Vice Chancellor of Faculty Affairs (10:15-10:30)
· CAP 1006 Faculty Compensation revisions
· Questions about if 9-month faculty see benefit changes when teaching / working during their 3-month break.
· Questions related to Provost approving all compensation. 
· Compression concerns are handled at the school / college / library level.
· Send comments to Turan within the next two weeks.
· Professional development
· Need to determine who owns something bought with professional development (such as computers, books, etc.) 
· No standard professional development amount / policies.
· Salary Oversight Committee (I suggested tabling the committee due to faculty overload this year—Turan might talk about it but if you want to raise it or get the thing started speak up)

· Conversation with Ann Sherman, Executive Vice Chancellor for Finance and Administration (10:30-11:15)
· Budget Allocation Review Committee (BARC)
· Reset / rebalance allocation process
· Ensure campus community is informed about the budget
· Create long range planning processes
· Status of AY 25 budget given census day numbers 
· Predicted 3-4% decrease, turned out to be 1.7% down
· Additional state money helped balance
· What is the compounding effect of our declining enrollment.
· Graduating more graduate students than starting.
· Merit increases
· No determination yet.
· Don’t think a phase 3 reduction process will be beneficial. Want to look at possibilities / assumptions.
· Asked for precise numbers.
· AHEC relationship.  Negotiations on fees to AHEC given their use of facilities for non-educational purposes?  Linked to this is RTD college pass fees. Did CU Denver get any input?  Billboard lawsuit?
· Last year AHEC asked wanted a direct appropriation from the state, rather than CU Denver, MSU Denver, and CCD paying AHEC. This would make them less customer focused.
· What is the value add that AHEC is providing.
· Multiple groups talk with AHEC to provide feedback on plans. FACAB and SACAB are non-voting members. 
· We’d be interested in seeing AHEC’s budget.
· Asked for mathematical percentages for our current budget model.
· Current budget model has been suspended that last two years. Have been doing an incremental model for the last two years.

· Closed session (11:15-11:30) 
· Reaction to AVC Kocet GES plan
· News related to this will be announced soon.
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